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To whom it may concern 

 

 

There needs to be an urgent review of the current legislation-to protect the 

endangered Leadbeaters Possum in Toolangi's State Forest in Victoria.  

The bushfires of 2009 destroyed one third of the Toolangi State Forest, and as 

a local resident, I am shocked to see the amount of logging taking place in 

these mountains. There seems little regard for the loss of habitat for this 

critically endangered species and we constantly see very large trees with 

hollows, carted away on log trucks.  

 

There is no protection within a clear felled coup, and then the explosive fire 

that follows in the accelerant lit burn off leaves a massive mushroom like 

smoke cloud destroying even more of the environment and habitant. 

 This legislation needs to be changed to be quickly responsive to all the threats 

to our endangered Victorian Flora and Fauna, especially after major events 

like fire and climate change. 
 

From Kerryn Blackshaw 

 


